


JOHNSON COUNTY AUDITOR
JOHNSON COUNTY COURTHOUSE
#2 N. MAIN
CLEBURNE, TEXAS 76033
Telephone (817) 556-6305 ~ Fax (817) 556-6075
Steven E. Watson Jennifer R. Lyon
County Auditor First Assistant County Auditor

March 15, 2024

Josh Green

Director Facilities Management
Johnson County

2 Mills St.

Cleburne, Texas 76033

Dear Mr. Green,

RE: Auditor’s Report — FY24 Q1 Postage Audit

Summary

In accordance with Chapter 115 of the Local Government Code, we completed the regular
quarterly audit procedures for the Johnson County Postage for the time period October-
December 2023.

Background

The Johnson County Postage (Mailroom) processes roughly 280K pieces of mail yearly. The
mailroom receives all incoming letters, packages, and inter-office mail. It is then sorted and
delivered to the twelve County facilities, and four outlying Precinct buildings. Outgoing letters
are stamped and sealed by a high-volume postage machine. Packages are shipped using
PitneyShip Pro, an online shipping software that saves the County more than 20% per package
on postage.

Scope

Our review was limited to the examination of the postage transactions and their supporting
documentation for this period.
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4/3/24, 2:51 PM Re: Approval Needed - FY24 Q1 Postage Audit Draft - Kathy Rice - Outlook

Re: Approval Needed - FY24 Q1 Postage Audit Draft

Josh Green <jgreen@johnsoncountytx.org>
Wed 03-Apr-24 2:48 PM

To:Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Cc:Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>

Good afternoon,

Thanks for this report and for working with us while the mail machine was replaced. We are working hard to better our

rnail room and to stream line the reports and the internal audits on our end. Please let me know if you ever see something
that needs adjusted on the mailroom side of things. We look forward to working and better serving this county. Thanks JG

Joshua Green, Director
Faciliries Management

1t Marri Drive

Cleburne, TX 76033

(817) 536-6071 ext. 3460

From: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Sent: Tuesday, April 2, 2024 11:53:33 AM

To: Josh Green <jgreen@johnsoncountytx.org>

Cc: Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>

Subject: FW: Approval Needed - FY24 Q1 Postage Audit Draft

Josh,
Here is a draft of the Q1 postage audit. Please review and respond for commissioners court.

SwW

From: Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>

Sent: Monday, March 18, 2024 12:53 PM

To: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Cc: Sherron A. Beard <Sherron@johnsoncountytx.org>
Subject: Approval Needed - FY24 Q1 Postage Audit Draft

Steve,

Attached is the Draft Letter for this audit.
Please forward for approval.

Thank you,

Kathy Rice

Audit Manager

Johnson County Auditor's Office
817-556-6953 x1618

KRice@JohnsonCountyTX.org
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